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DEAN'S MESSAGE
UPCOMING EVENTS

LOOKING AT SIMMONS OVER 10 YEARS




Applied Physiology doctoral candidates Dusty Allen and
Mu Huang consider themselves unusually lucky scientists.
Thanks to a MS Research Australia grant awarded to their

mentor, Associate Professor Scott Davis, they travelled
this summer to the University of Sydney, Australia, and
participated in acollaborativee orttostudythee ects
of heat on physically active individuals with multiple

sclerosis (MS).

Davis, director of the Integrative Physiology
Laboratory in Simmons’ Department of
Applied Physiology and Wellness, received
an International Research Collaborative
Award from the University of Sydney,
giving him an opportunity to share his work
on thermoregulation in MS patients with
researchers in Sydney, and to exchange
ideas and technigues with colleagues such
as Ollie Jay, an expert in thermoregulation
with whom he has worked with over the
years. The award is given to international
researchers of high standing to share

new or original ideas and to facilitate the
training of new scientists at the University
of Sydney.

Davis says giving his graduate students a
chance to work with Jay, whose expertise
in thermoregulation is characterized by a
guantitative approach to the biophysics of
thermoregulation, is important because

it differs from his own work. Davis
centers on physiological mechanisms of
thermoregulation.

The focus of doctoral candidate Allen’s
research is thermoregulatory physiology,
or how individuals with MS get rid of heat
under different stresses, such as exercise.

Huang is studying cardiovascular function,
speci cally how the disease in uences

the automatic control of heart rate and
blood pressure. Both say they bene tted
from learning a different perspective on
thermoregulatory function in humans.

By combining their physiological
approach—Ilooking at how the body
works—with a biophysics or calculation
driven approach, Huang says he got a

better-rounded picture. “We went there

to learn the theories and calculations and a
completely different perspective on doing
thermoregulatory research. It expanded the
breadth of our knowledge considerably,”

he says.

Allen explains that in Davis’ lab they study
the disease in depth and how it affects the
different systems of the body. He says in
Sydney they learned how the underlying
physics of releasing heat from the body
works. Everything is explained by numbers.

“This experience changed me in many
ways,” Allen says. “As a scientist it made me
open my eyes and know that my training
here is amazing and that there’s all sorts

of different ways to train and still become
amazing.”

Huang is grateful for the opportunity

to collaborate with senior and junior
scientists from across the globe. “l once
heard that collaboration is always better
than competition, so by collaborating

with people you network. You meet other
scientists who broaden your perspectives.”
He believes that this kind of experience will
help create their own network of future
scientists.

While both students say the trip con rmed
their con dence in the high level of training
they’re getting at SMU, Davis believes

their experience at the University of Sydney
helps them succeed. “They’re going to be
the next generation of scientists and they're
developing relationships very early on in
their training that hopefully will continue as
they move through their careers.”

Advocates for students from pre-K through college were honored with the 2015 Luminary
Award. They include Pam lorio, (left) accepting for Big Brothers Big Sisters, Michael
Sorrell, president of Paul Quinn College in Dallas, and Gladys Kolenovsky and Jeffrey

Black accepting for the Luke Waites Center for Dyslexia and Learning at Scottish Rite
Hospital for Children in Dallas.

Research in Mathematics Education, a research- to -practice unit in Simmons, is partnering
with the Jamaican Ministry of Education and the Inter-American Development Bank to

pilot a program aimed at supporting parents’ involvement in math education at home.

The goal of this project is to improve outcomes for children in the earliest grades and to
drive activities that incorporate math into everyday family life, fostering confidence and
knowledge that carries forward into the classroom.

RME researchers Leanne Ketterlin-Geller, Pooja Shivraj and Erica Simon spent a week

in Kingston, Jamaica earlier this fall conducting focus groups on the perceptions of
mathematics education with parents, educators, community leaders, and advocacy groups
of the region. RME’s work will provide parents with coaching and training sessions over
the next two academic years.

Ph.D. candidate Mu Huang and mentor Scott Davis, Simmons associate professor, (top left)
join colleagues at the University of Sydney to study effects of heat on physically active people
with multiple sclerosis. Fellow SMU doctoral candidate Dusty Allen is pictured top right.






As we near the end of SMU’s Unbridled
campaign, | want to extend my sincere
gratitude to the many donors and volunteers
who have shared in the establishment

and growth of the Annette Caldwell
Simmons School of Education and Human
Development.

Your participation has been amazing and
we could not have built a new academic
school on this campus without you.

| personally applaud you for sharing your
networks and resources with us and | hope
that you will continue to share in our vision
and growth. We look forward to seeing you
at the many future events and celebrations
that will take place in our school and on
campus.

If you have not already seen the new Harold
Clark Simmons Hall, | am proud to report
that the building will be open for classes in
January 2016. If you are interested in a

tour of the new facility, please contact Patti
Addington at 214-768-4844 or email her at
Paddington@smu.edu. The building is an
incredible tribute to Harold Simmons and
his family and will allow us to further extend
our impact.

Thank you again for your friendship and
support!

Sincerely,

David J. Chard, Ph.D.

Leon Simmons Endowed Dean
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Annette Caldwell Simmons Hall
was dedicated on Sept. 24, 2010.
Hundreds of guests, including
students, faculty and sta attended
the ribbon-cutting ceremony and
open house. A landmark gift of $20
million from Harold C. and Annette
Caldwell Simmons ‘57 in 2007
provided an endowment for the
school and its new headquarters.

Master of Liberal Studies students
and SMU undergraduates travel
with Professor Dennis Simon on

The Luminary Awards were established in 2009 to honor those who re ect
meaningful change in education. First recipients pictured with Annette

Caldwell Simmons ‘57 include Margaret Spellings (left), former U.S. Secretary
of Education; Geraldine “Tincy” Miller ‘56, Texas State Board of Education;

and Terry Flowers, headmaster and executive director of St. Philips School and
Community Center.

“When it comes to doing what works, SMU is
among the best in the world. I'm con dent that
your new school will graduate not only some of
the most talented teachers in the profession, but
also some of the most prepared for real-world
classrooms.”

Milan Sevak and other Simmons
faculty presented at TEDXSMU
this year. He directs the new
Ed.D program in Educational
Leadership (pre-K to 12).

Middle school students in Simmons’ Talented and Gifted and Summer Youth
programs march with parents and SMU administrators across the Margaret
Hunt Hill Bridge in 2012. The students created a model of the Dallas bridge as
part of the Trinity Trust's education project celebrating the bridge’s open.



David Pogue (left), host of PBS
series NOVA, featured the work of
Simmons Professor Peter Weyand
(right) in an Oct. 16, 2013 broadcast,
“Making Stu Faster.” Weyand is

one the world’s leading scholars

on the scienti ¢ understanding of
human speed.

Dean David Chard (left) moderates
a discussion at the rst education
symposium sponsored by the
George W. Bush Institute in 2010.
Pictured with him are former North
Carolina Governor James B. Hunt,
Jr., and Bush Institute Fellows
James Guthrie and Sandy Kress.

The Budd Center

Jayda Batchelder (left), founding executive director of Education Opens Doors,
and Gloria Lopez, program director at TRM, attend a quarterly training meeting

hosted by The Budd Center. ‘

Former superintendents Dawson
“The Budd Center is a radical concept that looks Orr (left), Highland Park ISD, Linus

. Wright, Dallas ISD, Annette Caldwell

at every factor that in uences success — and Simmons ‘57, SMU President R.
ultimately helps communities improves their Gerald Tumer, and Dean David
. . . . , Y Chard celebrate the school’s tenth
lives, their schools and their children’s futures, anniversary, Oct. 13, 2015.




